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It was noon, the first of December, 1778.  Troops had been coming and
going all morning and the people of Great Barrington had been unusually
excited, for the dispatches had brought what they had conceived to be
good news.  There was a three-hour watch at the fort and the patrol had
been on the steady tramp since nine o'clock.  But away from the buzz of
voices he waited with eagerness the news that the relieving guard would
bring.



"What news, Phil?  Who's surrendered?"



"Best we've had for many a day in these parts, Gus.  There was a big
fight at Crampton beyond the creek early this morning between the
Britishers and our men under Lieutenant-Colonel Steward.  He won, but
it was a bloody fight with heavy losses on both sides.  He has sent in
fifty prisoners."



"Where have they put 'em?"



"In the old barracks at the other side of the town."



"Can they pack fifty men in that hole?"



"If they stand like rushes and give each man six feet by one and half
to sleep in."



"Devilish, isn't it?"



"Perhaps the major'll send them on to Boston."



"That would be just like him.  It seems to me that he's almost too good
to the enemy."



"Look at General Burgoyne, right in this Fort.  He's as snug as a bug
in a rug."



"But he's one of the biggest of the British generals."



"And he's been feeding on the fat of the land for three months."



"Yes, but back of it all there was good reason.  For the first year and
a half of the war he swept everything before him; but he was just as
good to his prisoners as he was to his own men.  I know that's true,
for I was a prisoner for two months at Richmond while he held the city."



"Yonder comes Major Ingersoll himself.  We had better stop our palaver."



"I see he has a bundle of papers in his hand."



"Someone told me this morning that he had dispatches from General
Washington."



The two men parted, saluting Major Ingersoll as he entered the
stockade.  He went at once to his office.



This was a medium-sized, square room, scantily furnished.  The desk was
strewn with papers, a few of which were regularly arranged.  A couple
of arm-chairs and two or three with straight backs completed the
furnishings, with the exception of a little square table.  Upon this
stood a file of large and small newspaper clippings, which covered the
history of the war from its commencement.  Pictures of a few old-world
battle scenes were on the walls, also one of Washington in a general's
uniform.  A young clerk was awaiting orders.



Taking the first message and opening it, the major's face lighted up.
He read it over a second time, put it in his pocket, and wrote a note
which he gave to the boy, telling him to take it with all speed to Mrs.
Ingersoll and to return at once with an answer.



He then examined the rest of the dispatches, the expression of his
countenance retaining the impress from the first note.  There was no
change manifested during the reading of the other papers.



The major again looked at his watch.  The boy had been gone ten
minutes.  He rang the bell and Corporal Mills entered.



"You have several men at liberty in the Fort?"



"Yes, sir.  There are Jones, Marshall, Jenkins, Smith and Sergeant
Forbes in his room."



"Give this note to the sergeant and with the other men place yourselves
on guard.  There is no danger, but I am going to talk with General
Burgoyne and a guard is necessary for discipline."



In a very few minutes the general and the sergeant came in.  As they
entered the major motioned the officer to retire, and rising, he
advanced half way across the room to meet the general with extended
hand.



"An unexpected honour for a prisoner of war," said the general with a
smile and a slight curl of his proud lip.



"An honour that I have been looking forward to for some time," was the
answer, given in a cordial but equally lofty tone.  "Take a chair,
general.  I have good news for you."



"That's fine.  Are you all surrendering at discretion?"



"Something much better than that.  Generals Washington and Howe have
mutually agreed to surrender you your liberty on parole."



"Humph.  Is that all?"



"A good deal, one would think, after a man has been cooped in a guard
room for three months.  Your tint is fading, general.  The sea breeze
will give colour to your cheeks again."



Burgoyne was a handsome, well-preserved man of fifty or more, well set
up in form, with large, lustrous, piercing eyes, aquiline nose and
small mouth.  His broad brow indicated deep thoughtfulness and
strength, while the delicateness of his mouth and narrow chin seemed to
evidence a remarkable combination of strong, masculine, individualistic
character, combined with a refined sensibility of feminine indecision
which might mar, as well as make, his whole career.  Of inflexibility
there might be much, of decision more, while behind all there might be
judgment well balanced, yet not sufficiently positive to insist on its
ruling at the moment essential to its highest success.



The stolid face of the major was cast in a different mould.  The
correctness of his judgment might be questioned, but the positiveness
of his decision could never be doubted.



"What are the terms?" he questioned grimly.



"It is simply a parole of honour, two against one.  The freedom of
General Burgoyne to be exchanged for the freedom of Colonels Murdoch
and Spencer," the major answered.



"Not one of them to fight again?"



"In this war, no."



"And in this one do you think you will win?"



"I haven't a shadow of doubt of it.  We are winning on every hand.
Boston, Philadelphia and even Richmond, the stronghold of your old
British aristocracy, will soon be ours."



"But not New York."



"No, we haven't got the city and port, but we have nearly the whole of
the surrounding country.  We already call it the State."



"But how is the transfer to be made?"



"A troop of horse will leave by daybreak to-morrow across country for
New York to deliver you to the British, and a ship to England will take
you on board the next morning.  It will bring the two colonels on the
return trip."



"What if I should make my escape on the way?  There are lots of
Loyalists all over this northern part of the colony."



"We'll take care of that.  It was lucky for us that we caught you when
we did.  Some say that you were the best commander of the British
officers.  And if we hadn't made you prisoner you would have cooked our
goose."



"It is no fault of our own men that we are losing," was the general's
response.  "Imbecility and indecision lie at the bottom of all that we
have lost.  This war should never have occurred."



"If that was your belief why did you consent to come over and try to
whip us into submission?"



"Because I believe in the integrity and continuity of the nation.  That
emptying of a shipload of tea into Boston harbour was bad business.  In
my heart I could never blame the colonists.  We had no just right under
heaven to compel the emigrants over here, fighting all the elements, to
obtain a hold on the land to pay our debts, but the Government was too
pig-headed to see it.  A lot of you men over here refused to do it, and
I don't know but that you were right.  But there was a principle at
stake.  The British nation, with one language, one religion, one set of
laws in all its parts, should by all that is holy have held together as
one people.  If they had done so they could have defied the world.
That's why Howe and I and others were willing to come over.  We hated
like sin to slaughter our own people, but we were between the devil and
the deep sea and had to come."



"As an abstract theory, perhaps, it was all right, but you did not
manage to carry it out."



"Simply because we were cooped up without a fair supply of troops and
ammunition.  If Lord Germain had not been too anxious to have his
holiday we might have had both."



"And then what would have happened?"



"It's as plain as a pikestaff.  You wouldn't have had me for a
prisoner, and with our disciplined men and good generalship you would
never have won.  And the victory being on our side, we would, as
peace-makers, have surrendered the taxes and held up our heads to all
the world."



There was a tap at the door, the messenger re-entered and coming to the
desk handed a note to the major.  Glancing over the message he said to
the general:



"I have been looking for the order for your parole for some time back
and have arranged with my wife to invite you to dine with us the day it
should come.  I have just received word from her that one o'clock would
suit.  Will you honour us, general?"



"Delighted.  I have not had the honour of dining with a lady for a
year."



"Nor I, with a general, for two."



"The delight then should be mutual," said the general, gently pulling
his whisker.



Ingersoll rang the bell and the corporal appeared.



"Tell the sergeant that I want to speak to him for a minute."  Rising
he excused himself and went out into the hall to speak to that officer.



"How many prisoners have we now in Great Barrington?"



"At least two hundred and fifty all told, sir.  This new lot packs 'em
like sardines and some of them are getting a bit restive."



"That's why I wanted to speak to you.  As the general will leave us
to-morrow I want him to dine with me at two to-day.  Since he
surrendered one does not know what they might try to do.  We must run
no risk."



"You may be sure we won't."



"Not a word, then.  Set your men well.  Have three or four near my
house.  He'll be back in the fort in a couple of hours.  General
Burgoyne at heart is such a deuced fine fellow that I want to do him a
little kindness before he leaves."



"All right, sir.  It shall be as you wish."



Returning to the office Major Ingersoll resumed the conversation.



"You were expressing your views when we were interrupted," he said.
"In some respects my opinions are like yours.  With us it was a matter
of necessity, not choice.  If you had left us alone to make the best of
our destiny we would have remained true as steel.  But when we resisted
direct oppression you tried to ram your muskets down our throats, and
it was more than our British nature could stand.  When it got that far
I was one with them every time.  When once started we had to win.
There was nothing else for it.  Even if your Lord Germain had done his
duty he couldn't have beaten us.  Having once started we were fighting
for our lives, our homes, our country and, no matter how much men like
you would have stood up for the right, there would have been many a
hole as black as that of Calcutta before the end could be reached."



"Quite possibly.  You are an enterprising people.  And right here you
are getting piles of coal already."



"Yes," said the major, smiling at the break, "Pennsylvania has been
giving us coal for half a century.  But it is ten minutes to one and my
wife will be expecting us."



"It's so long since mine saw me that I'm sure she won't know me from
Adam."



"Perhaps that's your name?"



"I didn't say it wasn't."



"What about you recognizing her?"



"Oh! that will be quite easy.  There's a little dimple in her chin
which whispers softly 'divil' within."



"That's pretty tough on your lovely absentee lady."



"No, not at all, not at all:



"'She's beautiful, divinely fair,

With dark brown eyes and golden hair.'




"The fact is, throwing all nonsense aside, when I married her she was
recognized as the most beautiful woman in England, and as a matter of
course the only way that I could get her at all was to elope with her.
And we were married at Gretna Green."



"And she consented?" queried the major.



"Just to save my reputation.  She claimed that if we were married I
would leave her alone and attend to my profession.  If not I would be
sure to forfeit my rank."  Again he pulled his goatee.



"Ah! here we are," Ingersoll noted as they approached the house.



"Rather alarming!" said General Burgoyne, elevating his chin and
looking dryly from right to left.  "Four corners and at every corner a
sentinel.  Am I going to be shot?"



"Not until after dinner."  And with a laugh in which each joined they
entered the house.
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"Elizabeth, this is General Burgoyne."  Ingersoll spoke not without a
touch of pride in his manner, for although of only middle height his
wife was more than ordinarily well-favoured.  Those big eyes of his
took her in so intently that she flushed a little, as she took his hand.



"This is a pleasure that I have been looking forward to for days," were
her words.



"And I for weeks," was his gallant rejoinder, stretching the point a
little.



"And this is our little daughter," she said, to divert his attention
from herself to the daintily-dressed child, who stood by her side
holding her other hand.



"Yes," he said, laying his hand on the little one's head.  "The very
picture of her mother save that her hair is darker.  Do you know,
madame, that you remind me so much of my own wife?  She has golden
hair, and dark brown eyes just like yours; only that was many years
ago.  She is getting a little tinted now."



"How long is it since you saw her, general?"



"Three years.  That's the worst of a soldier's life.  When you kiss
your wife good-bye, and drop on her face a couple of tears, and start
off on a campaign, you know very well that you may never see her again."



"This time, though, you are sure."



"Not if your husband's a man of veracity.  He told me that I was to be
shot as soon as dinner was over."



"So that was what you were laughing about when you came in."



"It was too big a joke to be taken seriously."  But the little one with
the big brown eyes had taken it all in and she whispered:



"Mumma, is that man to be shot?"  And with a convincing shake of the
head the cloud vanished.



"Do you know, Mrs. Ingersoll," said the general in the conversation
across the table, "while you have a strong resemblance to my wife, your
little daughter is almost the image of my daughter, Laura, at her age."



"Good gracious, how singular!  And the same name."



"And this is my birthday, too," cried the child, who at the moment was
sitting among some dolls beside a little table.



"How old is she?" the general asked.



"This is December the first, seventeen hundred and seventy-eight.  She
is three years old to-day," said her father.



"And my Laura was twenty years old yesterday.  You might say exactly
seventeen years older.  She has the same sort of strong, far-seeing
dark eyes and sweet, flexible mouth.  I would not be surprised if, when
this little Laura grows up, she will resemble my own fair English
beauty.  Great Heavens!  How long it is since I saw her."



"No doubt your wife and daughter will be just as anxious to see you as
you will be to see them," said Mrs. Ingersoll, who saw very plainly
that there was much that was lovable in the general's face.



"That's natural I suppose.  But more than that; Laura is to be married
as soon as it can be comfortably arranged after my return."



"Has she been long engaged?"



"She's young enough, but she and her fiancé are getting tired waiting."



"It's a shame," exclaimed Mrs. Ingersoll impulsively, "to have you here
in that lonely fort for three months, when they might just as well have
let you return at the first as now."



"My dear, what do you know about military diplomacy?" inquired the
major, in a bantering tone.  "At that time the general was too valuable
a prisoner to let slip out of our hands and it was too much of a
surrender of British supremacy for them to suggest it to us."



"Now you think that you have the matter in your own hands," said the
general.



"We've got the upper hand and we're going to keep it," returned the
major.



"You may get the south of this continent," the general returned.  "But
you won't get the north.  French Canada and the British territory to
the west you will never get.  The people throughout that region are too
loyal to be affected by Revolutionary ideas."



"That may be," said Ingersoll.  "We shall have our hands full enough
without attempting anything more.  Besides," he continued, "there is
more than half the continent to the west in the hands of the Indians
still untouched."



"I have always insisted," the general noted, very emphatically, "that
the British people should have stuck together as one, wherever they
might be situated, giving equal justice and freedom to all.  Yet as
that seems to be impossible there is no reason under heaven why they
should not be friends for the future, brethren of a common stock, and
together lead the way."



"There is no good reason," said Major Ingersoll, "why the British
nation and our own independent American nation should not gradually
extend their possessions until they, together, cover the whole of this
North American Continent; you taking the northern half and ourselves
the southern; and in the end be perpetual friends."



"Yes, that's what it will come to.  We may have a brush now and then,
but I venture to predict that, notwithstanding the present war, this
continent will be divided between the two; and along the whole
imaginary line from the Atlantic to the Pacific there will not be a
fort erected or a gun planted."



"May I hope that you will be true prophets," said Mrs. Ingersoll, as
they rose from the table.



The old-fashioned parlour had an attractive appearance as they passed
through the archway.  The general had not noticed it before.  A big,
open fire with a huge maple back-log gave warmth and cheer to the room.
Against the wall opposite the fire stood a spinet in excellent
preservation.  It was seemingly of ancient manufacture, for it reminded
the general of a highly-prized one which had long occupied a
well-favoured spot in his own drawing-room.



"That beautiful and quaint old music box would take us all back to our
common motherland if it could," said the general, glancing playfully
from one to the other.  "I think I see a London maker's name on it."



"Yes, my father's father brought it out with him in a Plymouth ship,
seventy years ago," his hostess noted, replacing a piece of music that
had slipped from the keyboard.



"And also," said the major, "my grandfather brought over that
old-fashioned carved mahogany round table seventy-five years ago."



"And I see that Laura's birthday gifts are piled upon it now," added
the general.  "May I add a little thing for the child as a memento of
my visit to this hospitable house, for little Laura to keep in memory
of her third birthday?"



"It will be a delight to Laura and to all of us," said Mrs. Ingersoll.



"I am not so sure that the major will be quite so appreciative, but of
all that I brought with me to this blessed country of yours it is the
only thing I have left."



He took out of an inside pocket a tiny miniature of the king tastefully
embossed in ivory and gold.  Removing it from its cloth cover he stood
it in the centre of the table.



"You don't wish to sow dissension among the patriots of a new country?"
said Major Ingersoll, a rather disturbed expression stealing over his
face.



"Not at all," returned General Burgoyne, with a satirical smile.  "But
is it not an honour to the president of a new Republic to present to
one of its youngest subjects the picture of my king?"



"General, you are the greatest mixture of opposites that I ever saw in
my life."



"They say that is a sign of prospective longevity.  I'll give you an
example that everybody knows.  And that is his picture—King George
himself.  He sputters his German, murders his English, has a fat body
and a lean mind, is always making mistakes yet never errs, jumbles his
figures and yet strikes the nail on the head every time, has a
wonderful memory and great forgetfulness.  With all these attributes,
together with the most short-sighted sagacity, he looks as young as he
did when he came to the throne sixteen years ago and may live to reign
three times as many more."



"Please, stop," said the major.



"Thank you.  I am just through."



"And must I keep this picture?" inquired little Laura who had taken it
in her hand.



"Certainly, my dear.  Put it away carefully among your treasures, and
when you are twenty years old, exactly the age that my own Laura is
to-day, I will send you, God wot, something even better than this, in
memory of your third birthday, and as a wedding present."



"I think that you ought to give the gentleman a kiss after such a
promise as that," her mother suggested with a radiant smile.  And
throwing her arms around his neck with a right good will, the child's
kiss was given.



As the general straightened himself again, something like a tear
glistened for a moment in his eye.



A few minutes later, when adieux were said and the general, accompanied
by the major, was descending the steps, Laura ran to her mother and
asked:



"Mamma, what did he mean when he said 'God wot'?"



"Why, child, he meant that if he was alive, and if you were alive, and
if he knew where you were and if he did not forget, he would send you a
wedding present on your twentieth birthday."



"Was that it?" and clapping her hands she ran to the window to see the
two men turn up the street.



As they passed the corner the general returned the sentinel's salute.
A little further on he cast a momentary glance behind him.  The four
men were still at the corner.



"A bit of a snow storm with more wind," said the major.  "I hope that
it won't be rough for your ride to-morrow."



"A storm is nothing in a soldier's life.  If you had my experience you
would know it."



"You've been far afield, no doubt?" queried the major.



"Yes, in India and Egypt and Flanders as well as here."



By this time they had reached the entrance to the fort, and through the
falling snow they could still see the front and end of the major's
house.  "I think your sentinels must have mutinied," exclaimed the
general, dryly.



"They have disbanded without relief," returned Ingersoll with a grim
smile, as they re-entered the fort.
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Major Ingersoll's house looked very gay that morning.  June roses were
on the mantel in handsome China mugs placed between tall Elizabethan
brass candlesticks, which the first wife, Elizabeth Dewey, had brought
as a wedding gift to the house.  Lilies of the valley filled a great
green platter standing in the centre of the old mahogany table which
seven years before had been graced by little Laura's birthday
treasures.  Carnations were everywhere, for Mercy Smith, the new bride,
was known to be fond of them.  To the black servants the event was one
to rejoice over.  To be without a mistress for a whole year was long
enough, and they were rubbing up and refurbishing everything for "the
new missus."  To them, with their light hearts and merry laughter, even
in their days of slavery, it was always "The King is dead.  Long live
the King."



The younger children, dressed in their good clothes, were joyously
playing with the new toys which the prospective mamma had judiciously
sent them.



But Laura, a grown girl now, refused to be comforted, although dressed
in her new frock and brightest ribbons.  Against her will her mourning
had been laid aside.



"No use, chile, gwine on like dat," said the old cook, cheerily patting
her back.



"I wasn't crying, Chloe."



"No, but you was breakin' yer heart when there wan't use.  Massa Tom
knows best."



"It's too soon.  Mamma was so good.  He should have waited and given me
a chance to forget before putting someone else in her place," Laura
asserted.



"Look here, honey," Chloe cried, striking a dramatic attitude.  "I know
more about dem tings dan you does.  Yer lubby mamma was de bes woman I
ebber saw in my life.  I belong to her.  She brought me here herself
when I first cum.  But people can't live forebber.  When de good Lawd
took it in His head that it was the right time to take her He jes' came
and did it.  That was all.  Massa couldn't help hisself one bit.  And
more than that, Miss Lau', I don't see, when massa los' de very best
ting in all dis worl', why he shouldn't take de second best when he got
de chance."



"Well, I'll try to be good."



A smile passed over Laura's face despite the tears.



"You're always dat, but don't be cross wid yer dad."



"Pity you didn't go to de church.  Yer dad 'ud be jes' dyin' to hab ye
dere.  So purty too.  De big folks wid all de good clothes 'ud jes'
shine."



"Dad wanted me to, Chloe.  But I would have cried.  I'm sure I would.
Oh! here they come!"



And rubbing her eyes she ran upstairs to her room.



"But, honey, you'll come down again."



"Yes, after a bit."



The wedding party came trooping in, smiling and chatting as if the
whole of life were one sweet song; and strife and turmoil and death and
disaster had never existed, and never could.  While upstairs, shut in
her room, was a tender maid, only ten years old, sobbing as if her
heart would break.



"Little fool," she said to herself at last.  "How silly!  I don't think
mamma would like it if she saw me act like this.  And I won't.  So
there."



So she bathed and dried her face and fussed about her room until the
traces of tears had passed away.



In the meantime the big room downstairs quickly filled.  There were
greetings between the new mother and the younger children and general
congratulations all round.



"Where is Laura?" Major Ingersoll asked the housemaid, in a constrained
voice.



"She's up in her room, massa," replied Persiana, with the slightest
toss of her head.  "She'll be down soon."



The Rev. Gideon Bostwick was there in all his massive proportions, both
mind and body.  He was a mighty preacher, the original and only
Anglican minister in Great Barrington.  There was also his wife, the
essense of elegance and the leader of all the fashions that a judicious
church would allow.  And their son, Henry, a bright lad and a
school-mate of Laura's, whom the major had invited as a possible balm
to her sensitive nature.  Among the guests were both old and young.
Several relatives of Mercy Smith were there from a distance in order to
show their genuine affection for the lovely bride, the very pick of the
whole family connection, and also their sincere regard for the handsome
widower when they sanctioned such a mesalliance as that of a man with
almost half a dozen children already.



"But it was the Lord's doings."  Rev. Mr. Bostwick had said so.  And
what better authority could they want than that?



And there were the Ingersolls, both great and small.  Almost every
great house in the town was represented.  What more tacit consent could
be found anywhere?  Mr. Ingersoll had done both wisely and well in
taking to himself so charming and pretty a wife, and so capable a young
stepmother for his children!



But of the large and representative family of Elizabeth Dewey
Ingersoll, there was not one.



As the bride's family were strangers in the town, the groom had
considered it best to have the wedding festivities at his own house.



Although still anxious about the absence of Laura, the major, with his
bride on his arm, led the way into the breakfast room where tables were
profusely spread for the refreshment of the guests.  At the head the
major took his stand with his bride to the right.  Slips of paper
bearing the individual names were opposite each plate.  And amid the
buzz and laughter all found their places.  There was only one vacant
chair.



The Rev. Gideon, from his great height taking everyone in, glanced
round the room to see that all was still and prayerful attention
assured from every guest.  Then, stretching out his arms like great
wings, and raising his eyes toward the ceiling, he poured out in solemn
tones the words:



"We thank thee, O Lord, for all the blessings of life, for the good
things that thou hast provided for us on this Thy table; for the new
wife in this beautiful home, and for the new mother to these innocent
children, and we ask for the continuance of Thy blessing in the name of
Christ, the Master.  Amen."



They were religious people that surrounded the table that day.  They
had strong convictions.  If any of them had qualms about a man marrying
a second wife so soon after the death of his first, these disappeared
when their highly-esteemed rector, in such eloquent brevity, asked the
divine benediction on the second union.



Just as he reached the words: "For the new wife in the home," the door
into the hall opened silently and Laura slipped in.  Closing it softly
behind her she stood still listening, resisting with all her heart the
words about the new wife; but when he came to "the new mother for these
innocent children," her eyes wandered involuntarily to the bowed heads
of Myra, Elizabeth and Abigail, all sitting still and listening at
their little table in the corner.



She waited until the prayer was over and then glided silently around
the wall to her seat, almost unnoticed.



Her father saw her coming.  He felt relieved and whispered: "I am glad
you came, Laura."



"Thank you, dadda," she replied.  But it was all that she could say.



After the dinner there was speech-making and toasting the bride and
groom.  The Rev. Gideon Bostwick, extending his usual felicitations and
best wishes of himself and all the guests, was followed by the major's
rejoinder, full of the present and the future, the past seemingly all
forgotten.  So, at least, thought Laura, who stole away as soon as she
could to join the children in the back parlor.



Henry Bostwick, the clergyman's son, saw her as she slipped away and
quickly followed.  He felt that she was troubled and could not help
wondering what it was about.  He liked Laura; they were in the same
class at school and not infrequently had he helped her with her sums
and geography lessons.  What could have happened to her, anyway?  It
was just a jolly wedding.  People said it was the biggest that they had
had in Great Barrington for ever so long.  There must be some special
reason why she did not attend.



"Say, Laura," he remarked, "I like that pretty frock and the pink sash.
It 'ud make you look stunnin' if you could only laugh a little."



"There's nothing to laugh at that I can see."



"They don't think so.  Everybody's laughing."



"I'd rather be outside in the woods by myself than here."



"Why?  Aren't your people good to you?"



"Of course they are.  It's not that.  It's the feeling."



"Feelin's be jiggered.  You've always been blue since your mumma died;
now that you've got a new mumma you'll be all right.  Dad was talking
about it only yesterday and he said that it was a mighty good thing
that the major did not let the grass grow under his feet, but picked up
the right lady before anyone else could get her."



"Just like an auction sale."



"Don't you like her?"



"I don't know.  If dad had waited twice as long it would not have
mattered so much, perhaps.  But it looks as if life was all business.
Mumma used to tell me it was all love.  But here they come.  I must
pretend, when I like to feel."



"Laura, dear, I was just talking to the kiddies.  They are such sweet
little things."



"Yes."



"And the house just looks beautiful."



"Yes."



"And the flowers and everything.  I never realized how exquisitely
tasteful the things in this house could be made."



"Yes."



"We must be very good friends.  You will all have a kind mumma again."



Laura broke out with sudden energy:
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